

NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL
(These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed).

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING (Draft) 
held at St Peter’s Hall, Seaview on Monday 18th July, 2016 at 7.00pm

PRESENT: Cllr Turner (Chairman), Cllrs Barraclough, Colledge, Thomas-Foxley, Kalaher, Jennings, Jarman and Gibbs
The Chairman welcomed members and residents (5)
Questions and comments were then invited from members of the public of which there were none.
Ms Jo King asked if she could publicly thank the Ward Councillor for his efforts in trying to get the planning application for the beach huts to be heard by the planning committee.

16/106        
Chairman’s Comments:
The Chairman explained that in accordance with the Parish Council’s standing orders (14d), he will be altering the order of business on the agenda and moving item 16/122 to the end. At which point, he will also be invoking standing order (14l) and will exclude the press and public from the meeting.
Resolved:

This was agreed unanimously by the members.
16/107
Apologies for Absence:

Cllr Tuson offered her apologies due to a family event
16/108
Declarations of Personal and Prejudicial Interest:
Cllr Jennings declared a personal interest in agenda item 16/113, Crossing Patrol at Nettlestone Primary School.

Cllrs Turner and Jarman declared a personal interest in agenda item 16/118, Sandlands Allotments

16/109
It was proposed by Cllr Turner that the minutes of the meeting, held on Monday June 20th 2016 be approved by the members with no amendments. This was seconded by Cllr Barraclough and unanimously agreed by the members.
16/110
Clerk’s Report:
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· 16/98 – The Farmer’s Market took place on the last Saturday in June and was, by all accounts, a success. There is another one planned for Saturday 30th July. The Clerk has circulated a notice of traders licence to the members. These notices are usually discussed at full council meetings but considering that there is a resolution in support of this event, it doesn’t make sense to submit any objections to the licences.
Not in the Minutes

· The Clerk informed the members that he had been offered a complimentary membership to the newly formed Association of Local Council Clerks (ALCC). This will be reviewed again when any payments become due.
· The Clerk informed members that he had received 2 letters from a resident claiming that he had been targeted by the Parish Council over dog fouling and had replied with the details of minute numbers where the resolution had been taken for the purpose of toilet inspections.
· The clerk informed the members of the outcome of an appeal against the decision to make the Wishing Well an asset of community value. The appeal by the owners was unsuccessful and the original decision upheld by the legal services department of the IW Council.
· The Clerk informed the members of an e-mail from Mr Robert Worley of the Post Office saying there will shortly be an announcement on the future of the Post Office in Seaview. 
16/111
Planning:
16/111/01: Delegated decisions, as per list circulated were noted.
16/111/02: The following applications were then considered
 (Closing date for comments 15th July 2016)
i) P/00702/16: Dolphin Cottage, Bluett Avenue, Seaview, PO34 5HE
   Proposal: Proposed slipway/pontoon (revised scheme)
   Resolved: 
   The members agreed unanimously to support this application but ask 

    that the planning officers set a condition that no building activity 

    takes place during the tourist season.

 (Closing date for comments 22nd July 2016)   
          ii) P/00831/16: 8, Pondwell Close, Ryde, PO33 1QD
              Proposal: Alterations and conversion of garage to form bedroom 
              and en-suite; proposed single storey rear/side extension to form 

              lounge/study

              Resolved:
              The members agreed unanimously to support this application
             (Closing date for comments 29th July 2016)              
          iii) P/00876/16: McDonald’s Restaurants Ltd, Brading Road, Ryde, 

               PO33 1QG 
               Proposal: Variation of condition 2 on P/00443/16 to allow 
               installation of new restrictor and size increase of dry store

               Resolved: 
               The members agreed unanimously to support this application
Listed under Ryde Town Council on the IW website

          iv) P/00760/16: Land South of Westridge Farm and to the rear of 10 to 

               38 Circular Road off Hope Road, Ryde, PO33
               Proposal: Proposed residential development of 80 dwellings and 

               associated access roads public open space attenuation ponds and

               infrastructure

               Resolved:

               The members agreed unanimously that an objection should

               be submitted in support of Ryde Town Council and on the basis that 
               there is a potential residual effect on parts of the Parish of 

               Nettlestone and Seaview. This is outlined in Ryde TC’s 
               submission to the IW Council where it states “Therefore, on this 

               basis, the Town Council considers that the applicant has not

               demonstrated sufficiently that users downstream won’t be adversely     

               affected and that there will be a net reduction in surface water 

               run-off from the site”.

               The Parish Council would also like to draw attention to the report by

               Southern Water with regard to this application. They state that 

               “following initial investigations, Southern Water cannot 

               accommodate the needs of this application without the development 

               providing additional local infrastructure. The proposed development 

               would increase flows into the waste water sewerage system and as 

               a result increase the risk of flooding in and around the existing area, 

               contrary to paragraph 109 of the National Planning Framework”
16/111/03: There were no appeals to note:

16/112
Reports:
16/112/01: I.W: Ward Cllr Barry reported that the planning application for the change of condition of the beach Huts on Duver Road had been refused to be considered by the planning committee and would be decided by delegated powers. He also stated that he was pleased to report that negotiations for the return of a Post Office facility in Seaview were in the latter stages and it was almost certain to be sited in the Pharmacy. 
16/112/02: IWALC: Cllr Kalaher stated that he had nothing to report  
16/112/03: N&SCP: Cllr Thomas-Foxley reported a very successful Party on the Prom which made £100.00 profit. 
16/112/04: Seagrove Pavilion Trust: Cllr Jennings stated that he had nothing to report
16/112/05: Others: Seaview Football Club would like to get their flood lights in working order and are looking to approach the Parish Council for funding. Their Chairman will contact the Clerk for an application pack.
16/113
Crossing Patrol at Nettlestone Primary School:

This item was held over from the last meeting for further consideration and final decision. In the time between meetings, it was reported that the IW Council had informed the school that they were in talks about a contract with Vic’s Stores to fund the crossing patrol. Following discussions, it was agreed that there was no resolution necessary and this item should be removed from the agenda.
16/114
Councillor Vacancy:

Following the advertising of the vacancy, there were applications from 2 people for the post. A selection committee was convened (16/101) and both candidates were formerly interviewed (Minutes attached to these minutes as Appendix A). Following discussion and voting by the members, Mrs Viki Ford-Moore was selected as the preferred candidate. The Chairman proposed that the decision of the selection committee be approved by the members.
Resolved:

The members agreed unanimously that Mrs Viki Ford-Moore should be co-opted on to the Parish Council
16/115
Parish Notice Boards:

The Clerk provided a report on the need for replacement notice boards at Bullen Cross and the Hersey Nature Reserve as they are both unrepairable. As per Council standing orders, 3 quotes were obtained and presented for consideration. It was requested that a single board be purchased for Bullen Cross and a double for the Hersey Nature Reserve, to be shared with the Friends of the Hersey Nature Reserve. The preferred quote was obtained from HMP IW Prison Industries Department at the price of £348.00 and £474.00 respectively 
Resolved:

It was proposed that both replacement boards were purchased at the above cost. This was agreed unanimously by the members.
16/116

Cold Calling:
Cllr Barraclough asked that this be included on the agenda following concerns by some residents about people cold calling in the parish. The Clerk informed her that the parish is classed as a “no cold calling” zone and there were signs to alert people. There were also yellow stickers available for residents to display that should deter potential cold callers. 
16/117

Public Conveniences Cleaning Contract:

At the parish Council meeting in April, the contract was awarded to Top Mops Ltd but the Clerk was directed to seek alternatives and report to the July meeting. As per Council standing orders, the Clerk sought 3 quotes to present to the members for consideration. Top Mops submitted a revised quote that represented a 10% saving. A quote was received from Island Cleaning Solutions and the Clerk dismissed a potential quote from Bembridge Parish Council as it would involve providing all of the consumables..
Resolved:

Following discussions, the Chairman proposed that the contract remain with Top Mops due to the reduced quote, service improvement and working relationship established. This was agreed by 8 votes with 1 abstention.
16/118

Sandlands Allotments:

The Clerk circulated a copy of the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 20th June 2016.
Resolved:

The members agreed the minutes by 8 votes and 1 abstention
16/119

Kerry Fields Play Area Annual Inspection:

The Clerk circulated to the members a précis of the full report

Resolved:

The members agreed the report by 8 votes and 1 abstention
16/120
16/120/01: The following items were circulated:

Southern Water – 2 x change of details for public conveniences

IW Council – Request proof of £5 million Public Liability Insurance

Came and Company – Change of Trading Style

IW Council – Notification of Street Collection (Regatta)

IW Council – Application for Street Trading Consent (Farmers Market)

16/120/02: The following items were reported:
IW Council – Asset of Community Value Appeal (Wishing Well)
The Post Office – Seaview Post Office Update

The Glimpse, Gully Road – Letters of concern over landscaping concerning planning applications

Mr Michael Pankhurst – Letters of complaint with reference to the Environment Officer

ALCC – Complimentary Membership confirmation (Clerk)

16/121
Finances:
16/121/01: The following receipts were noted:-
Dinghy Park - £900.00

Interest - £1.31
16/121/02: The following payments were approved:-
M.A Pink - £976.12 (Salary)

M.A Pink - £77.07 (Expenses)

Telephone/Broadband - £16.45; Mileage - £45.00; Postage - £8.45
Miscellaneous (stakes for allotment signs) - £6.60; VAT - £1.32

Brighstone Landscaping - £1048.50 (Grounds Maintenance Contract Minute No 16/43)

Southern Water - £514.27 (Puckpool Park Toilets Water Bill Minute No 16/11 – 16/25)

NW Adams - £78.64 (Kerry Fields Annual Inspection)

Top Mops Ltd - £1096.91 (Cleaning Contract (June) Public Toilets Minute No 16/11 – 16/25)

Information Commissioner - £35.00 (Data Protection Act registration fee)

Mr M Ferne - £25.00 (Allotment Deposit Refund (12))

St Peter’s Hall - £80.00 (Hall Hire x 4 meetings)

SSE Contracting - £348.00 (Public Toilets Electrical Inspections)

16/121/03: Grant Applications:
There were no grant applications to consider
16/121/04: To receive and note Income/expenditure update to 30.06.2016:
The Clerk circulated the above report to the members. There were no questions and the report was noted.
Prior to the following item being discussed, the Public, Press and Clerk were asked to leave the meeting and the Chairman recorded the resolution for the minutes.

16/122

Clerk’s Contract and Working Hours:

Following the Clerk’s annual appraisal, he was asked to monitor his working hours over an 8 week period due to the substantial increase in work from the devolution of services and submit to the Chairman with recommendations. This could include an increase in contracted hours or maybe even the employment of an assistant Parish Clerk. It was concluded that there had been a significant increase in the hours required to carry out the general tasks within the Clerk’s contract and terms of employment. Following discussions, Cllr Kalaher proposed that the Clerk’s contracted hours be increased from 25 hours per week to 30 hours a week.

Resolved:
The members agreed unanimously that the Clerk’s contracted hours be increased to 30 hours per week from 20th July 2016.

16/123
Information and Report:
Cllr Jennings reported that the de-fibrillator at the Primary School was now in place and fully functional.

Cllr Barraclough reported progress with the Parish Plan and a good response from the Housing Needs Survey. There will be further public consultations at the Farmer’s Market and Seagrove Pavilion

Cllr Turner reported signage for bicycles at Puckpool Park. The Clerk will make some enquiries with Island Roads about improved signage on the seafront.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.06pm. 
…………………………………….

Chairman 
19th September 2016  
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